
Monday, March 11, 2019 

Joint Special Meeting 

 

Minutes of the Hardin County Conservation Board and Hardin County Supervisors Meeting. 

 

The Monday, March 11, 2019 joint special meeting of the Hardin County Conservation Board 

and the Hardin County Supervisors was called to order at 6:07 p.m. by Conservation Chair Allen 

Kadolph at Calkins Nature Area, 18335 135th Street, Iowa Falls, IA 50126 

 

Board Members Attending: Allen Kadolph, Sandy Trampe, and Jessica Lara 

 

Board Members Absent: Verl Duncan and Kirk Rice 

 

Supervisors Attending: Chair Renee McClellan and Lance Granzow 

 

Supervisors Absent: BJ Hoffman 

 

Staff Members Attending: Director Wes Wiese, Office Assistant Becky Frerichs, Interpretive 

Park Ranger Danita Wheatley and Interpretive Program Assistant Davis Horton 

 

Guests: Nan Schwartz of Friends of Calkins Board  

 

Public Comment: None 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Park-User Fees: Discussion was held on the feasibility and implementing of park-user fees for 

all the Hardin County Conservation parks and wildlife areas. Director Wes Wiese presented 

examples of what other counties in the state that have implemented park-user fees. The Costs, 

fee schedules, conservation policy, county ordinances and law enforcement were discussed. All 

was information only, and no motion was needed. 

 

Other Items: Other items discussed by the Board and the Supervisors were the 2019/2020 

budget, Gruis Park in Cleves and Ruempers Trail in Radcliffe. All was information only, and no 

motion was needed. 

 

Adjournment: Chair Allen Kadolph called the meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 


